
Note:  Due to the lack of a quorum we could not have a business meeting.  However, we did have an 
informational meeting for those in attendance.  
 
Summary of Pastoral Council Informational Meeting 
June 15, 2016 
 
Attendees: 
 
Lou Hinds (Chairman) 
Joanne Boyko 
Jack Pierson 
Mary Volz 
Christine Waldenmaier (taking minutes) 
 
Opening Prayer:  All joined in the opening prayer lead by Lou Hinds.   

Approval of the minutes – One small correction was suggested by Lou Hinds and the rest of the group 

approved the May 11th minutes as written. 

Parish Picnic – As communicated to Lou Hinds, Ben Gutierrez will supply the bouncy house and said that 

we will have a band.  The Hispanic ministries will also bring BBQ chicken and each individual ministry will 

be bringing a dish and all families will be asked to provide a dish.  The Knights of Columbus will provide 

hot dogs and hamburgers.  Joanne Boyko agreed to add an announcement about the Parish Picnic at all 

the Masses.  She will ask everyone to bring a covered dish or a dessert to feed about 10 people. 

Parking Lot Renovation – The Parking lot renovation is complete up until this point.    We are waiting on 

the electrical contractor to come in and set up the lights.  After that work is done the entire lot will be 

graded. 

Lighting – We have a signed contract with J.B. Laird for the lighting.  He has not responded to our phone 

calls.  Joanne suggested that we send him a registered letter with a signature requirement. Lou also 

wants to find out where he is based so that he can go by and try to find out what has happened. 

Living Our Mission – 

John French emailed Fr. Roger that we now have 103 households pledging $245,077.00 for the Living 

Our Mission campaign.  Joanne Boyko commented that we currently have attained 78% of our goal.  Lou 

Hinds said that it would be nice if the other 75% of the parishioners who have not yet contributed would 

make up the difference to meet our $300,000 goal. 

Joanne Boyko – St. Peters as a Mission Church 

A group from the Diocese of Richmond, which consisted of  Emily Philippi, director of Christian 

Formation, Eric Sund,  the Diocesan Director of IT and two contractors came and met with Joanne 

Boyko, Lou Hinds and Fr. Mike Imperial.  They are looking at us as a Mission Church.  They would like to 

help us have a centralized meeting area in order to make our Parish more of a meeting center.  They 



suggested two 80 inch projector screens with a projector.  Microphones and a camera would be part of 

this too and would be used to project the Mass also.  In addition, they suggested giving us round tables 

with more comfortable seating.  They also would like to possibly renovate the ceiling when they run 

wires for the IT.  Furthermore, they asked if we had a wish list for the kitchen. 

One important matter that will be considered is whether we have the necessary Internet service here. 

New Seminarian - We will have one seminarian named Hans Chamorro originally from Nicaragua 

working this summer with the migrant ministries. 

Fr. Roger is due to be back from the Philippines on June 22nd. 

The July Meeting of the Parish Council is July 20th at 7 pm. 


